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9th May 2011
David Thodey

Chief Executive

Telstra
Office of the CEO 
Locked Bag 5639 
Melbourne VIC 3001
Dear David,

I’m writing to introduce myself – I’m Australia’s newest superhero, Number Woman. Together with the Australian Communications Consumer Action Network (ACCAN), I’m campaigning for Fair Calls For All to change the charging system to 1800, 1300 and 13 numbers from mobile phones. 
I need your help.  
At the moment, calls from mobiles to 13 & 1800 numbers are charged at per-minute rates. Both the caller and the called party are being charged for these calls.
I believe calls should be free to 1800 numbers and should be the cost of a local call for 1300 and 13 numbers from all mobile phones. Businesses also want their customers to be able to contact them for free or for the cost of a local call, and currently, they can’t.
These changes need to be brought about to reflect the way people communicate in 2011.

As CEO of one of Australia’s mobile network providers you have the power to bring about Fair Calls For All by offering services to 1800, 1300 and 13 numbers at the same rates from mobiles and landlines. 
This important set of phone numbers – used by government, social and emergency services, as well as millions of businesses  – have become gradually unaffordable for many as landline use decreases. In particular, mobile-only customers include some of the most vulnerable in our society – low-income earners, the unemployed, homeless, students and people from non-English speaking backgrounds.  
I’m asking you to be the first telco to work towards Fair Calls For All. I’ll make you a consumer superhero, just like me, and shout your company’s name from the rooftops. 

I’d like you to publically lay out a timetable to change the mobile charging system. I understand that change will take time – you need to renegotiate contracts, rework charging systems and look at business models. 

It won’t be easy, but a real hero’s work never is.
I’m hopeful that Telstra will be the first network provider in Australia to switch to a much-needed system of fair charges for mobile calls to 1800, 1300 and 13 numbers. I have included a short publication, Fair Calls For All, which explains in more detail the reason and aims of my campaign.  

If you need to get in touch, please email number.woman@accan.org.au or phone (02) 9288 4113.   

Thank you for your time and I look forward to meeting with you soon. 

Yours faithfully,

Number Woman 








